
 
24 January 2019 
 
Dear Rosalind, 
 
Thank you for your enquiry regarding information that the Otago Regional Council may hold regarding 
potential soil contamination at the properties indicated below: 
 

Address Valuation Number / Legal Description 

Kingston Road Lots 1-2 DP 475609 

 

The Otago Regional Council maintains a database of properties where information is held regarding 

current or past land-uses that have the potential to contaminated land. Land-uses that have the 

potential to contaminate land are outlined in the Ministry for the Environment’s Hazardous Activities 

and Industries List (HAIL).  

 

Where investigation has been completed, results have been compared to relevant soil guideline 

values. The database is continually under development, and should not be regarded as a complete 

record of all properties in Otago. The absence of available information does not necessarily mean that 

the property is uncontaminated; rather no information exists on the database. You may also wish to 

examine the property file at the relevant City or District Council to check if there is any evidence that 

activities occurring on the HAIL have taken place.  

 

I can confirm that: 

 

The above land does not currently appear on the database. 

 

If your enquiry relates to a rural property, please note that many current and past activities undertaken 

on farms may not be listed on the database, as they can be more difficult to identify. Activities such as 

use, storage, formulation, and disposal of pesticides, offal pits, landfills, animal dips, and fuel tanks 

have the potential to contaminated land.  

 

Similarly, the long-term use of lead-based paints on buildings can, in some cases, cases cause soil 

contamination. The use of lead-based paint is generally not recorded on the database. 

 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any other enquires, or you would like to discuss the matter 

further,  

 

Regards,  

 
Simon Beardmore 

Senior Environmental Officer 

 

The enclosed/attached information is derived from the Otago Regional contaminated land register and is being 

disclosed to you pursuant to the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987. This information 

reflects the Otago Regional Council’s current understanding of this site, which is based solely on the information 

obtained by the Council and held on record.  It is disclosed only as a copy of those records and is not intended to 

provide a full, complete or entirely accurate assessment of the site. Accordingly, the Otago Regional Council is 

not in a position to warrant that the information is complete or without error and accepts no liability for any 

inaccuracy in, or omission from, this information.  Any person receiving and using this information is bound by the 

provisions of the Privacy Act 1993. 

 

http://www.mfe.govt.nz/land/risks-contaminated-land/my-land-contaminated/hazardous-activities-and-industries-list-hail
http://www.mfe.govt.nz/land/risks-contaminated-land/my-land-contaminated/hazardous-activities-and-industries-list-hail

